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STAFF REPORT

REPORT TO:	Kingsburg Health Care District   
								 
REPORT FROM:	Community Services Director Adam Castaneda       
AGENDA ITEM:	Kingsburg Senior Center 

ACTION REQUESTED:	___Ordinance    ___Resolution    ___Motion   _____Receive/File

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
Senior Center Kitchen Remodel Project
I am pleased to inform you that all necessary permits for the Kingsburg Senior Center kitchen remodel have been successfully issued, and construction is complete. The project, managed by Brock Construction Company and Peters Engineering, is officially complete and is awaiting the last sign of approval by Fresno County. Staff has successfully been cooking in the new kitchen and preparing delicious inhouse meals for the seniors since December 23, 2024. 
Final inspections by the Fresno County Health Department will be required before the kitchen will be fully completed. Once completed, we will compile all financial paperwork to be presented to the Kingsburg Health Care District. 
Enclosed with this report are recent photos documenting the progress of the remodel for your review.
The Kingsburg City Council was delighted to accept the generous grant award from the Kingsburg Health Care District to support the Senior Center’s hot meal program. This significant achievement would not have been possible without the unwavering support of the Kingsburg Health Care District. On behalf of the City of Kingsburg and our senior residents, I extend our deepest gratitude for your commitment to improving the quality of life for our seniors.
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